
 

 
 
 
RECORD OF DECISION TAKEN UNDER CABINET MEMBER DELEGATED 
POWERS AT COUNTY HALL, NEWPORT, ISLE OF WIGHT ON THURSDAY, 21 
SEPTEMBER 2017 
 
THE CALL IN PERIOD FOR THIS DECISION EXPIRES AT 5.00PM ON FRIDAY, 
29 SEPTEMBER 2017. THE DECISION CANNOT BE IMPLEMENTED UNTIL 
AFTER THAT DATE. 
 
Present:  Cllr Gary Peace – Cabinet Member for Community Safety and Public 

Protection 
 
 Jon Baker – Democratic Services Officer 
 

Item Implementation of a New Charge For Re-Rating Visits Under The Food 
Hygiene Rating Scheme 

Decision reference 05/17 
Notice of Decision 
Published 

Monday, 11 September 2017 

Decision taken THAT the introduction of a charge on a full cost recovery basis of £205 
for a re-rating visit under the FHRS, applicable from 1 October 2017 
and reviewed on an annual basis thereafter as part of the council’s 
review of fees and charges, be agreed. 

Reason for 
decision 

The new charge supports a number of priorities, particularly: 
 
• Supporting the local economy, making the island a better place 

and keeping it safe. 
 
• Ensuring that all the resources available to the island are used in 

the most effective way in achieving the island priorities. 
 

Additional reasons The scheme plays an important part of self-regulation, economic 
growth, competition and improvement of standards in Island based 
businesses. 

Options 
considered and 
rejected 

Option one – No change 
 
Option two - Introduce charges for a re-rating visit under the FHRS with 
a discount or exemption. 

Representations 
Received 

None received 
 

Declarations of 
interest 

None declared 

Additional advice 
received 

None received 
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